
 

Communication No. 2511 
 

 

Decision of ISU Disciplinary Commission 

 

 

On June 21, 2022, the ISU Short Track Speedskating Technical Committee filed a complaint against 
Mr. Choi Yong Koo (the Alleged Offender), for a violation of the ISU Code of Ethics. 
 
 
Following consideration of the alleged violation of the ISU Code of Ethics, the ISU Disciplinary 
Commission has, on September 28, 2022 taken the following decision: 
 
 
 

Decision 
 
 

1.  A period of exclusion from all ISU activities of one year, starting from the date of the present 
decision, is imposed on Choi Yong Koo. 
 
2. Choi Yong Koo bears his own costs. 
 
 
The decision of the Disciplinary Commission is published in full on the ISU website. 
 
 
The present decision is subject to appeal to the Court of Arbitration for Sport, Avenue de Beaumont 
2, CH 1012 Lausanne, Switzerland, within 21 days upon receipt of the decision, in accordance with 
Article 25 Paragraph 12 and Article 26 of the ISU Constitution 2018. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Seoul,                       Jae Youl Kim, President 

September 30, 2022 
Lausanne,       Fredi Schmid, Director General  
 


